12
P317 – CALICE

Professors Cruise and Hills and Drs Butterworth, Charlton and Dauncey withdrew from the meeting.

12.1 The Panel thanked the CALICE group for their submission and presentation. The physics case for the next Linear Collider (LC) was well established, and involvement in calorimetry for the next LC was consistent with Science Committee strategy.  The LC will make precise measurements of the properties of the Higgs, and is well placed to study the spectrum of SUSY particles, dependent on the mass scale, if SUSY proves to be the theory of physics beyond the Standard Model. 

12.2 The proposal was a means by which the UK might establish a future presence in the LC calorimeter effort. The proponents had a good track record in crystal 

and Si-W calorimeters and readout, previously established on the BaBar and Opal projects. Although the initial work on the readout electronics was not technically challenging, the Panel accepted that the final system for the LC calorimeter would be demanding. 

12.3 A Silicon-Tungsten calorimeter provides excellent precision which results in good mass resolution for heavy particles decaying into jets, nevertheless is an expensive option. The Panel would like to understand if there are competing technologies to Si-W, and where the UK would stand if Si-W was not the final chosen option.

12.4 The prototype work was important to gain experience in Si-W calorimeters and for detailed comparison with simulations; the simulations were required for the design and would provide the necessary intellectual input from the UK groups. The Panel considered that a leading role in the area of simulation would be an essential component of the work, and sought information on the means by which this work was shared throughout the UK and the full collaboration.

12.5 The Panel expressed concern about the level of academic leadership for a project of this size and scope of work, and sought reassurance that strong leadership would be present, to provide effective coordination of a relatively large number of people.

12.6 The Panel noted that the new commitment arising from the proposal was £330k, plus RAL technical support costs. Further justification of travel costs was needed, together with clarification of the nature of the “beam-time expenses”. Information was also needed to support the request for RA support and a better understand of staff utilisation across the institutes was requested. The means by which the electronics and simulation work programmes would be shared and coordinated between institutes was also required.

12.7 Dr Froidevaux agreed to serve as referee for the project and to discuss these and more detailed questions with the collaboration, following discussion with the Deputy Chairman.
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